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Natalie Dear

Planning Team

Nottinghamshire County Council

County Hall

Loughborough Road

West Bridgford

Nottingham

NG2 7QP

20 October 2006

Dear Ms Dear

NOTTINGHAM DRAFT PLANNING CONTRIBUTIONS STRATEGY

Thank you for asking the Home Builders Federation to comment on the proposed strategy.  The HBF makes the following comments in response to the consultation draft.

Status of Document 

The HBF considers that planning policies such as planning obligations, which are of a prescriptive nature, should not be presented and considered simply as a Strategy.  Firstly, it is unclear exactly where this document fits within the overall Local Development Framework for each of the local authorities within the county.  Secondly, such policies could potentially have a considerable impact on developments and their viability and therefore should be examined independently as a Development Plan Document.

Principles of Planning Obligations

Development should only be required to make provision for those facilities that are necessary as a direct result of new development and which fairly and reasonably relate in scale and kind to the development proposed. If there is already adequate provision in a locality, further provision cannot be justified on the basis of these tests in Circular 5/2005. 

Education Provision

It is not appropriate for all new housing development to contribute towards the provision of, educational facilities if there is no direct link between the need for those facilities and the development proposed. This could be because the type of housing proposed will not be occupied by persons who would use those facilities (e.g. retirement dwellings), because there is adequate provision or provision with spare capacity already in existence, or because they should be provided out of the public purse and are already being or will be paid for by the occupants of new housing through their Council Tax.

Waste Management

The HBF is concerned that this document is seeking contributions for services, which are already being or will be paid for by the occupants of new housing through their Council Tax.  By increasing the amount of contributions, the LPA is increasingly making the development of land for housing more complicated and may also be ultimately compromising the viability of schemes.  

In conclusion, this document will not assist in speeding up the delivery of housing and therefore not meet the ‘Barker’ objectives to deliver a step change in housing provision.

I hope you find these comments useful.  

Yours sincerely

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West 

Please note the change of name to the Home Builders Federation

As from 31 May the Midlands HBF Office address and contact details will be as follows:
First Floor, Oakfield House, Small Heath Business Park, Talbot Way, Birmingham, B10 0HJ  
T: 0121 260 1554/1555      M: 07730 051968      E: midlands@hbf.co.uk
